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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-Chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk, TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of the 36th Annual General Meeting of

the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council

held on Monday 12th November, 2012 in the Committee Room, 
Victoria Hall, Selkirk.

1.
Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton (Chair), David Bethune, Tom Combe, Wilma Gunn, 

Ian King, John Munro, Alistair Pattullo. SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

[Also in attendance: 1 member of the Press, 1 member L&B Police and 4 members of the public]

Chairman Graham Easton welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2.
Apologies were received from Community Councillors Caroline Cruickshank, Jim Gibson & Lindsay Neil

3.
The Minutes of the 35th Annual General Meeting of the Council, held on 14th November, 2011 were approved, proposed by Alistair Pattullo, seconded by Ian King.

4.
Chairman’s Report: Chairman Graham Easton presented the following report:

The Council has had another busy year with regular monthly meetings over a period, which I find hard to believe has passed so quickly; it seems only yesterday that I was elected as Chairperson. 

In a year where much of the talk has been about the world-wide financial crisis and the effect it has had on most of us, I believe there are a lot of positives to report on in the Royal and Ancient Burgh and we should take heart from this. Events have included:

· The celebration of the Queens Diamond Jubilee

· The passing of the Olympic Torch through the town in June

· The consultations and consequent application for CARS funding to regenerate the town centre

· The approval of the Selkirk Flood Plan

· The reprieve of Selkirk Sheriff Court

· The launch and consequent funding bids for the Selkirk Play Park Project

· The upgrading of Broadband in the local area

· The recognition of Selkirk as a Fair-trade town

· The development of Haining House and its grounds

· The initial planning for the town “community planting” project

· The Flodden 500 Project

· The enhancement of Selkirk’s Christmas Lights

In the interim of course we had the local council elections and I welcome Gordon Edgar, and Michelle Ballantyne in joining Vicky Davidson as the elected representatives and we, as a community council, look forward to working with you over the next few years.  
We have dealt with extensive agendas at our regular meetings, and despite the current economic situation, there are still a number of planning applications discussed. As has been mentioned in the past by my predecessors it is disappointing that the final decision on any applications are made by officers within Scottish Borders council, a situation we have no redress against.

A number of topics were discussed throughout the year including anti-social behaviour, common good deliberations, roads and community area maintenance, and the possible closure of Selkirk Library. 

· On the subject of anti-social behaviour, I believe that Selkirk is a safe place for our families to live in and this problem can hopefully be eradicated through continual work with our partners including Lothian and Borders Police, local youth projects and local residents’ forums and neighbour-hood watch groups.

· Common Good deliberations have rumbled on throughout the year and undoubtedly will continue to be discussed in the future. I ask for transparency, honesty and guidance from our elected members with regard to this issue.

· The current financial restrictions placed upon local authorities, including Scottish Borders Council will dictate that there will need to be a change of mindset amongst us all on the expectations that can be hoped to be delivered in respect of roads and community area maintenance, funds are short and will continue to be for some time to come.

This council continues to support

· Evening study classes

· Selkirk Hill Management Group

· Scott’s Selkirk and the Xmas Lights

· Plattling Twinning Group

· Selkirk Regeneration Group

· The Haining Trust

· The Selkirk Play Park Project

· Flodden 500

· The Common Riding Trust 

All of these groups are working to benefit the Selkirk community.

On 30th August of this year Scottish Borders Council approved amendments to the Council’s Scheme of Administration, with the intention of implementing a new Committee structure for decision making from October 2012.

These forums will replace the Area Committees with strong links to the Community Planning process and will compromise SBC Councillors, Chairs or representatives from relevant Community Councils, representatives from NHS and Police and invited others. The aim of the forum is to gain an understanding and obtain community views on their own locality, establishing needs and priorities, as well as identifying barriers to local service provision and will take place 4 times per year. The first Eildon Area Committee meeting takes place on the 14th November, which I will attend.

Finally I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members of the community council for their support and help over the last very busy year.

5.
Treasurer’s Report: Hon. Treasurer T. Combe reported on the Community Council finances.
6.
Appointment of Office-Bearers:   

a) Chairman: Graham Easton

Proposed — Tom Combe


Seconded — Alistair Pattullo 

Elected unopposed.

b) Vice-Chairman: Dr. Lindsay Neil
Proposed in absentia — Graham Easton

Seconded — Ian King

Elected unopposed.

c) Hon. Treasurer: Tom Combe 

Proposed — Ian King

Seconded — Graham Easton 

Elected unopposed.
d) Hon. Secretary: Alistair Pattullo
Proposed — Graham Easton

Seconded — John Munro

Elected unopposed.   

e) Hon. Auditor: Viv Ross

Proposed - Graham Easton

Seconded – Tom Combe

7.
Appointments to other roles:

a) Planning Spokesperson: Ian King
Proposed — Graham Easton 

Seconded — Tom Combe

Elected unopposed.

b) Evening Study Class Organiser: Tom Combe
Proposed — Graham Easton

Seconded — Alistair Pattullo

Elected unopposed.

8.
Appointments to sub-group:

a) Selkirk Hill Management Group:
Graham Easton, Ian King, Caroline Cruickshank

9.
Appointments to associated group:

a) Plattling Twinning Group
John Munro, Lindsay Neil

10.     Appointments to outside bodies:

a) Selkirk Sessions – Alistair Pattullo

b) Scott’s Selkirk – Alistair Pattullo, Tom Combe

c) Chamber of Trade – Tom Combe

d) Argus House Committee — Graham Easton

e) A7 Action Group — Ian King, Graham Easton

f) Scottish Borders Housing Association — Wilma Gunn

g) Selkirk High School Partnership – Tom Combe

h) Eildon Area Forum - Graham Easton

There being no other business, the meeting concluded at 7.25pm

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

